5th June 2007

Dear Palliative Care Provider
Re:  Specialist Palliative Care Commissioning Intentions

I am writing as I thought it would be helpful to set out my plans for palliative care commissioning and where they may impact on your services in the future.

This work is based on discussions with key members of the Cancer Network and  palliative care providers, and is informed by the Cancer Network’s developing palliative care and End of Life Care strategy.  I will be reviewing plans once the local service mapping work has been finalised and following the publication of the Department of Health End Of Life Care strategy.  The PCTs will be undertaking the baseline review of services for End Of Life Care, which is due for completion by March 2008.  I am in liaison with the West Hertfordshire and East and North Hertfordshire Practice Based Commissioning Groups, and hope to have an identified GP lead for palliative care commissioning in due course.
As you are aware all providers are expected to agree to a ‘heads of agreement’ or service agreement with the PCTs.  For some of you this has been custom and practice and for those who have not had signed agreements I hope you have found the development of the agreements useful.  
Work is starting to develop service specifications and I expect to see a draft of the specialist palliative care specifications by the end of July 2007.  I will be happy to share these with all providers so that any interface issues can be identified and addressed.   NHS specialist palliative care provider specifications are under development, and this will include both PCT provider and acute trust provision.  It is also useful to note that a draft specification for the District Nursing Service has been completed and this will incorporate the requirements for generalist palliative care.  I will be sharing this with Practice Based Commissioning groups for comment over the next month.
At this stage the Marie Curie contract for 2007/2008 has also been finalised, but there is a recognition between both parties that we need to undertake further work to review the requirements and delivery of this service.

In 2007/2008 the specialist palliative care priorities will be to;

· ensure access to in patient facilities (hospices) 7 days a week
· ensure access to hospital services for those patients who require acute interventions

· ensure access to home based community services including community hospitals and care homes, and that specialist palliative care support is available
· ensure 24 hour, seven day a week specialist advice is available through a telephone helpline

· ensure specialist assessment can be undertaken 7 days a week, between 9 to 5pm

· review availability of level 3 bereavement services

· evaluation of current hospice at home services

· monitor that multi disciplinary team meetings are in place with the required membership

· deliver specialist palliative care education according to an agreed plan across West Herts and East and North Herts.

By 2008/2009 I would like to have developed models of care that make intensive home support available at short notice, informed by the evaluation of existing hospice at home services.  Additionally I would like to see a greater integration of the specialist services and specifically new models of care which focus on a defined patient pathway.   I will be progressing discussions with you on pathway development  throughout this year.  This would include a single point of contact for referrals.  We will need to work together to develop a robust implementation plan for End of Life Care, taking into account  the outcomes of the baseline assessment.  
I look forward to working with you to develop services for our palliative care patients.

Yours sincerely

Clare Hawkins

Assistant Director of Nursing 
